LOCAL SUPERINTENDENTS ADVISORY COUNCIL

Dr. Henry Webb, Chair

Mr. Keith Davis

Dr. Donna Hargens

Mr. Elmer Thomas

Dr. Terri Cox-Cruey

Mr. Tim Bobrowski Mr. Buddy Berry Mr. Jerry Green

Dr. James Flynn

April 5, 2016

Mr. Roger Marcum, Board Chair Kentucky Board of Education 500 Mero Street Frankfort, Kentucky 40601

Dear Mr. Marcum:

The Local Superintendents Advisory Council (LSAC) met on April 1, 2016. There were not sufficient members present for a quorum. The following regulations were discussed:

704 KAR 3:471 Repeal of 704 KAR 3:470, Ranking of certified school personnel. No recommendations for change were made. (Second reading, action item – Curriculum Committee)

780 4:031 Repeal of 780 KAR 4:030, Standards for Secondary Programs and 780 KAR 7:071 Repeal of 780 KAR 7:070, Equipment insurance (Second reading, action item – Curriculum Committee)

780 KAR 7:060, Equipment Inventory (Second reading, action item – Curriculum Committee)

The LSAC membership present agreed with staff's recommendations. Membership indicated satisfaction in regard to cleaning up unnecessary regulations.

The members of LSAC appreciate the opportunity to participate in the discussion and provide a local perspective on issues of concern to the Kentucky Board of Education.

Sincerely,